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The plenary session began with a reading from the Gospel of Matthew: you are the salt of the earth; you are the light of the world. (Mt 5:13-16)

A selection from the letter of Saint Ignatius to the Jesuits in Leuven, Christmas Eve 1547 was read followed by a period of silent prayer: I am convinced that you will find a most welcome help in community life…A companion can raise the other when he is fallen; to support him when he is wavering; to exhort him when he is weakening…
The closing song was taken from Saint Teresa’s words: Be disturbed by nothing; be distressed by nothing…God only is sufficient.

Invited by the Secretary of the Congregation, Fr. Mark Rotsaert, representatives of the four commissions brought the members of the Congregation up to date regarding the work they have completed and the point they had reached in the discussion of the topics assigned to them. Below is a brief description of each presentation:
1. MISSION AND IDENTITY

Using the papers originated by various groups, the commission began its work. At present they have the scheme of a first draft which is almost ready to be presented in the aula. Before doing it, they have felt the need to give some extra time to prayer and reflection in search of an “energizing point” which they hope will pervade the entire text.

2. GOVERNMENT

The governance of the Society was discussed under three topics:

a. Father General’s exercise of governance

b. The central governance of the Society: Father General and his Counselors



c. Governance at the local level: local superiors and directors of apostolic 

    works 

The commission believes that a first draft may be ready for the plenary session of the Congregation on February 1.

3. OBEDIENCE

The paper received from the Preparatory Commission of the Congregation (Coetus Praevius) was the starting point of the group reflection. The scheme of the draft includes the following points:

a. The experience of Ignatius and the first companions


b. Theological aspects of obedience


c. The fourth vow of obedience to the Holy Father

d. The challenge of the present cultural context

Before presenting the first draft in the aula, the commission is considering the possible addition of some practical recommendations.

4. COLLABORATION WITH OTHERS

The reports and postulates received from various sources were highly appreciated by the commission. The scheme they have adopted includes the possibility of a decree by the Congregation. They accept the principles stated in decree 13 of  General Congregation 34 but they are looking  for a wider base for an expanded collaboration with others.

An important condition for a meaningful collaboration is the formation of both Jesuits and Laypeople.


The commission plans to examine the relationships that existed at the time of GC 34 and the juridical aspects of the relation of these associations with the Society of Jesus.
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